Hello Area 92

March 2022

Panel 72, Issue 3

Area 92 Newsletter
Mission Statement
To Report directly "to those they serve"; to publicize AA events; to be a forum for sharing and comment.

Inside this Edition

Trusted Servant and DCM Reports

Feature Articles,

Newsletter Submissions Info

Area Contact Info
Upcoming Events and Flyers



Greetings Area 92!

Heard in a meeting,

"Gratitude is not only the greatest of virtues, but the parent of all the others" by Marcus Tullius Cicero.

I heard that quote in a meeting for the first time and thought I'd share it. It got me wondering who this Cicero was, so I had to Google him and learn more. He lived in Rome during the time of Julius Caesar. He was a Roman Statesman and philosopher. His quote on Gratitude got me thinking and pondering the meaning of it. The "parent" of all virtues. What a powerful statement and how true that remark is. To be virtuous, by my understanding is to be living a life which brings about greater joy and fulfillment. How? By practicing the principles of the Twelve Steps in all of my affairs. When I am grateful, I have an attitude that allows me to apply the good attributes of living that I've learned in this beautiful program of A.A. It is then, that I grow and change to become a better person. May I always be grateful!

If you heard something or want to share a thought, please submit it to

Doug M Newsletter Editor / WSEA 92 / Panel 72 / AA

Area 92 Newsletter Submissions newsletter@area92aa.org or

Mail to: Area 92 Newsletter 3834 N. Normandie St. Spokane, WA 99205



Area Elected and Appointed Reports

Area Delegate

Greetings WSEA 92 Fellowship!

Summarizing each General Service Conference Agenda Item for our Groups to review is now in the rear-view mirror! What an incredible 12-day whirlwind effort put forth by the Area 92 Committee; DCMs, Elected and Appointed officers. Past Delegates and a few GSRS jumped in to lend a hand! These dedicated trusted servants stepped up to this year's Conference theme: "A.A. Comes of Age 2.0 - United in Love and Service". THANK YOU!

It is exciting to report the complete agenda, background, and summaries are now available to the whole Fellowship by visiting the Area website: area92aa.org and clicking on the "resources' tab. Check it out! Or **click**: 72ND GSC AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY SHEETS

Next stop: Ephrata March 19 2022, where our Area Standing Committees will "break-out" into rooms and discuss, clarify, and answer questions on their committee agenda items. This workshop is the last scheduled event to gather in preparation for the Pre-Conference Assembly, April 8,9,10, 2022 in Coeur d'Alene. Please discuss these agenda items with your home Group members, come to the workshop and assembly, and share their conscience. It is your A.A.! This is our opportunity to participate in the direction Alcoholics Anonymous will take today and into the future. You don't want to miss this experience!

It is an honor to take the collective conscience of Washington State East Area 92, to the deliberations of the 72nd General Service Conference in Brooklyn, NY. I'm grateful for all of your help preparing for this responsibility. I can still hear Past Regional Trustee, Joel C. at the 2015 October Voting Assembly: "We don't do this alone"

Excited to see everyone in Ephrata and Coeur d'Alene. Please do not hesitate to contact me **anytime** you have any questions THANK YOU for your service!

CONCEPT I

"The final responsibility and the ultimate authority for A.A. world services should always reside in the collective conscience of our whole Fellowship"

Ben N. WSEA 92 Delegate – Panel 72 208-755-2345

Area Alternate Delegate

March Alt Delegate Newsletter March 5, 2022

Since my last newsletter I've been attending a weekly Service Manual Workshop online which will last through March. We've been discussing the new service manual and I've found it very helpful due to the recent changes. I've also been attending the North American Alternate Delegate Monthly Service Session. Each region is taking a monthly program with topics. This month presentation was made by the East Central Region and we discussed:

Getting Members Involved in service

How does your area inspire service work at the Area level?

What are Best Practices for instilling that Service for the Person Sitting in an AA Meeting?

Both the presentations and discussions afterwards were very informative. The Pacific Region will be doing our presentation in May.

Thank you to all the members stepping up for service at all levels such as all the GSRs,

DCMs and Standing Committees Chairs. If you are thinking about getting involved, I invite you to jump in and begin a journey you won't forget. Not everyone has to serve at the Area or District level but making coffee, opening meetings and greeting newcomers are very important responsibilities in a home group. If you are a new GSR please let me know so we can sign you up with GSO so you can start receiving information from the General Service Office.

You all did a great job on the Conference Agenda Item Summary Sheets which are on the Area website for viewing. I hope to see you all at PRAASA virtually this weekend and at the Standing Committee Workshop in Ephrata March 19, 2022.

Diana Area 92 Alt Delegate

Area Chairperson

Area Chair Report

March 2022

Greetings Area 92!

February was an intense Month, working with the General Service Conference agenda process.

It was really great to see the various agenda teams come together in creating the Area Summaries. I served with the Agenda, Trustees and ICRF Committees and it was a pleasure to serve on these teams and assist the rest of the members learn software and application with Google workspace. Working with our Delegate I was involved with the final editing and translation in preparation, getting the items on the website.

Thanks to all who participated in this year's Conference Summary process! What an opportunity to truly have an informed group conscious of Area 92!

I am looking forward to the Standing Committee Workshop on March 19th in Ephrata, Washington. Thanks to District 19 and DCM Nate M. for picking up this event! I'm sure we'll learn a lot and have a great time as well in Ephrata.

I continue to reach out to any individual that might be interested, we have need still of a Public Information Chair and an Area Secretary. Anyone interested in these positions, please feel free to review these descriptions in our Area 92 Handbook and contact me at any time.

Our Delegate Ben N. is on the General Service Conference committee for Public Information. This really is an opportunity to work closely with our Delegate and the conference committee. Any person interested might look at the Public Information Agenda Items to get an idea of what working with this committee may be like.

I had the opportunity to meet with Johnny A, our Translation Chair and hand off the translation equipment to him in February. We also had the opportunity to tour the April Assembly location in Coeur d'Alene Idaho. It really is a beautiful hotel and should be a great facility for our April Assembly. Thanks to District 8 and DCM Catherine B. and Committee.

I will be attending a number of Pre-Conference District Discussions and am working on a presentation with our delegate for our GSC Agenda Discussion at the April Assembly. I hope this will be informative for all!

Thanks for the Opportunity to be of Service!

Benjamin G. Chair/ Area 92/ Panel 72 / AA

Area Alternate Chairperson

Hello Area 92,

Our snow is melting, spring is on the way!

I will be attending the Standing Committee Workshop in Ephrata on March 19th and hope to see you all there for a lively discussion of the GSC Agenda Items. I have also been invited to participate in a Concepts workshop in Yakima with one of our linguistic Districts (25), they are amazing hosts and look forward to visiting with them. This weekend I have been attending the Virtual PRAASA, the panel topics as always have been incredible, I sat in on the Area Chair Roundtable where the main conversation was about Hybrid meetings, attendance pre-pandemic and post, and building enthusiasm for service work. It was comforting knowing that we are not the only Area struggling with filling positions. It seems many Areas have experienced the "burnout" of zoom meetings and low participation. It's nice to know we are not "special" or "unique".

The April Pre Conference Assembly is on track for April 8^{th} , 9^{th} and 10^{th} hosted by District 8 in Coeur d' Alene, registrations forms are on the website and in the newsletter, and since we have such a small window, please register ASAP, both for in-person and for the hybrid option.

The July Quarterly will be hosted by District 26 in Libby Montana, at the Libby Memorial Events Center, flyers and registration forms will be forthcoming, the block of rooms will be lifted on June 1st, and room availability cannot be guaranteed after June 1st, so make your reservations early!

The October Assembly is on track for October 14th,15th, and 16th and will be hosted by District 4.

I have received the final reports for the January Quarterly hosted by District 6 in Yakima, Thank you Michelle. I will be working on putting these all together in a file, so they will be available to future hosting Districts.

??Question??: There used to be a booklet or service piece for "How to host a Standing Committee Workshop" I know when we first hosted one in Libby, I received one from Sandy, who was our literature chair at the time. I have not seen one around for a while, and I am just wondering if anyone might still have a copy of it somewhere? Thanks in advance for any help.

In service,

Lisa G., Alt Chair

Area Treasurer

Treasurer Area 92 Let's March into March 2022

Welcome to March highlights of what is to come and what I am thankful for.

I had the honor and privilege of leading the finance agenda item review team I want to thank the Erin from DCM District 15 and DCM District 7 Kyley and Alt DCM Jim that that put in the time to summarize or agenda items. What an awesome and humbling experience.

I was also honored and privilege to work with Michael O our Treatment Accessibilities chair and his committee for his Agenda review. Thanks Richard, Judy from District9 and Past Delegate Dave.

I love the Agenda review time cause it gives us time to get into the literature and see where Agenda items come from, Chanel us to review things we would normally not look at.

So, I can't wait to hear how amazing these summaries will be all compiled to review as a whole at the April Assembly which is right around the corner brought to our Area via a face-to-face conversation event. And for those unable to travel a hybrid option as well.

Nothing is more exciting than to see the different opinions and how differently we all see things but always remember our singleness of purpose to help those suffering from the disease of Alcoholism.

We have paid all expenses for the Area including the Delegate expense for the General service conference.

I am continuing to work on the budget with the help of the finance committee to present to the body at the April assembly.

Remember Chairs and Elected officers, I encourage you to review the handbook and be my check and balance as I get ready to cross the T and dot the I of budget to make sure we budget for all of your expenses.

My job is to manage this area money that is done by putting together a budget that works.

I am looking forward to attending, April, Pre-assembly conference and the March Standing committee workshop in Ephrata.

I attended parts of PRASA this weekend enjoying being connected not only with our Area, but with our Region.

One of my favorite words spoken this morning as I finish up my report were. We're to remember to take off your business hat and to put on your spiritual hat.

Sometimes we focus on the business instead of what should happen spiritually. How profound is that.

Your Treasurer Fran L Thank you, Area 92, for letting me serve this body.

Area Alternate Treasurer

Hello Area 92 Mar 1, 2022

Contributions for February 2022 were **\$6351.38.** Thank you to all of the individuals, groups and Districts for your contributions and continued support. The Contributions Report has been emailed to all DCM's and Alt DCM's. If you would prefer to only get your own District Contributions Report, or just your group, let me know and I will modify it. I also want the GSR's to make sure your DCM's are getting this information out to you. If you are not receiving it, let them know or email me and I will get you a copy.

Please send all contributions to:

Washington State East Area 92
1314 S. Grand Blvd. Suite 2, Box #103
Spokane, WA 99202-1174
Or
PayPal
(accessed from our website Area92aa.org)

Please include your **Group Name**, **Group ID Number** and **District** # on the contribution(s) to ensure that I give proper credit to the contributing groups or if this is a personal contribution, indicate "personal" in the memo

line. Contributions can also be made on the AREA 92 website by PayPal. It is set up to generate all personal/group information. If you use PayPal please be complete with your information.

PLEASE add your group name and/or district to your memo line or put a note in the envelope. The next Alternate Treasurer will need this information to make their transition as smooth as possible. Thank you very much for your support.

I hope there are several qualified members that are considering making themselves available for the Alternate Treasurer position that will be voted on by the body at the April Assembly 2022. If you would like to consider making yourself available, please feel free to get in touch with me and I would be happy to answer any questions you may have about the position and the accounting system that is being used currently. Please take the time to review the service position in the newly updated handbook as well.

Thank you again for supporting your Area 92 and allowing me to be of service.

Be safe, healthy and God Bless

YIS
Cindy H.
Area 92 Alt-Treasurer
alt-treasurer@area92aa.org
Finance Committee Chair

Area Secretary - no report

Area Archives Chair

March 2022

Hi Folks,

February was a busy month for me. I attended the 58th International Women's Conference in Santa Fe, NM the 10th - 13th with over 1,400 women in person and over 6,000 virtually. It was an amazing event of recovery, unity, and service.

I worked with several people on the GSO agenda summaries. I am so grateful for the all the help I received. I had some fear at the beginning of the process, but I have learned to ask for help. Thank God this is we program.

We had our archives steering committee meeting on the 17th and discussed researching locations in Spokane and vicinity for a new repository location. We will be putting forward a motion at a later date. The storage unit at Airway Heights is climate controlled but it is not within the parameters needed for preservation of our history.

"We are trying to build up extensive records which will be of value to a future historian...

"It is highly important that the factual material be placed in our files in such a way that there can be no substantial distortion...

We want to keep enlarging on this idea for the sake of the full-length history to come..."

---Bill W., 1957

I hope to see some of you at the Standing Committee Workshop on March 19th in Ephrata

Valerie D.

Archives Chair

Area Archivist

Hi Everybody!

We have had a very busy and productive month in Archives again. I have been working hard continuing to catalog and prepare some very old documents for storage. I have recently been working on Mike McMurtrie WSEA 92's Panel 54 Delegate's work. He has a very detailed record from before our split from Area 72 through the change. There is also a beautiful velvet display of all his pins and other items of the 55th General Conference he attended. I am hoping to have it framed so we can display it at Assemblies. I have also created a storage box for all our volunteers name badges and have many volunteer badges archived with their pins and lanyards all intact. I am so grateful I get to do this work.

I need to report also that I have been coming across some very damaged documents. Due to our current repository conditions, I have found documents that are bleeding ink onto each other and sticking together and onto binders. I have found 3 binders like this. This is due to the temperature and humidity levels being outside the parameters of desired archival levels. In order to maintain a desired climate, the temperature level should be at 70 degrees Fahrenheit and the humidity should be at 45%. Our numbers are well outside the desired levels. Old staples that are rusting are also damaging the documents and need to be removed. The rust needs to be removed with a chemical so it will not cause further damage.

When we rented the current storage facility, we were told that it was climate controlled and it is if you are not trying to store precious archival materials in many forms. When we purchased the hydrometer that measures these conditions is when we discovered why our collection was in decline.

This means that we are losing our history in real time. This is why it is urgent that we find a new repository so we can house our collection SAFELY. A new repository would also provide a place where those that want to help can come and learn what I do so we can handle and store our collection safely and move into the future by digitizing our collection. The current repository makes that impossible since electricity isn't readily available.

There is so much work to do but a good start will be finding a new repository that will provide our needs ASAP. We ask that if anyone has a lead on office space in the Spokane area with 600-1000 square feet (not within a flood zone of course), facilities, heat and air conditioning to maintain desired archival conditions please contact anyone on the Archive Steering Committee. The first step is finding a place so we can put in a motion for the funding.

If we all work together, we can make this happen. Thank you in advance for helping to make a new repository a reality.

Sincerely in Service,

Lisa D. WSEA 92 Archivist

Area Corrections Chair

Hello All,

Area Corrections has been primarily following up on the Agenda Item Summaries assigned to our Standing Committee for summary. Shout out to Districts 12 & 13, and to Gene D. and Ben N. for helping us cross the finish line and "try" to figure out the technical issues of working on live documents. Hope to see others at the Standing Committee Workshop to talk about these Agenda Items!

As a Standing Committee, Corrections is putting together a Google Form that all of you will soon see delivered via email asking for Correctional Facilities in your District–juvenile, county, Federal, and adult institutions–to put together a directory for all in Area 92. When you receive the form to fill in for your correctional facilities in your district, I am pre-asking for your help in filling this information in so we can have a shared resource of correctional contact information.

Area 92 Corrections is still looking for a volunteer to fill the Bridge Program Coordinator position which is a very important service position in helping those getting a bridge from incarceration-to-the-Fellowship of Alcoholics Anonymous. If anybody is interested in this position or would like to join the Corrections Committee, please let me know at corrections@area92aa.org!

Adult prisons have not opened back up from the last COVID uptick but we are expecting to get back on track soon and get meetings to our Inside Members again soon! Coyote Ridge Corrections Center in Connell, WA is scheduled to open to volunteers on March 8th! No word from the other facilities as of yet.

Last, I plan on attending the Ephrata Standing Committee in person and I hope to see as many of you that can swing it there too. As we gradually transition to business as usual in Alcoholics Anonymous, I hope we can lock hands and bring the message to those that haven't had meetings in such a long, long time. Grateful to serve.

Marc Mc.

Trudge the Road of Happy Destiny!

Area CPC Chair

No February was a month of discovery and learning for me personally. I was able to complete a thorough deep dive into all aspects of the C.P.C. Kit and Workbook. I have a much greater understanding of the amazing tools at our disposal to reach out and ultimately be of assistance to the still struggling alcoholic. I found the many tools to be well thought out and developed specifically for so many of the target groups that AA can offer support.

I used several of these tools with the contacts that were made throughout the month. Productive meetings were held with the Spokane Police department, Spokane Valley First Presbyterian, Breakthrough Recovery and Family Centered Services. Each of these contacts have expressed interest in furthering discussions on how AA can be of service to those they serve.

Moving forward, now that I have firsthand experience of using some of tools at our disposal, I plan on reaching out to the district CPC chairs within AREA 92 this month. I plan to collaborate how I can assist them and how we might work together.

It was a great experience working with a sub-committee on the Agenda Item Summaries. I owe a great deal of gratitude to the team and especially Alt. Delegate, Diana M. for guiding me through the process. We were able to effectively review the background information on the appropriate items and add suggested modifications as appropriate.

Hope to see many of you in Ephrata at the Standing Committee workshop.

YIS

Jay J.

Area Grapevine and Literature Chair

Hello everyone, thank you for allowing me to serve for area92 my name is Eddie P I'm from District 6 in Yakima my home group is a New Light we meet on Monday Wednesdays and Saturdays at 7 PM at 801 Tieton Dr., Yakima, WA 98902. Last month I was elected to be your literature Grapevine chairperson for the upcoming year and right off the bat we had agenda items to review and put a team together. For somebody who is doing this in the dark I think the teams did a really good job with their task and I'm very proud to say that I was able to help organize some of that, well maybe not real organized, but I was able to get some people on the team, that knew what was going on and was able to get this thing put in place, kudos to our area delegate for helping me understand the process.

Hope to see everyone at the next two events the March workshop in Ephrata and the April assembly in Coeur d'Alene Idaho.

Please give me a call or shoot me an email if you have any questions or concerns or if you could help me with the chair position, the more information the better help me along. YIS

Eddie P

literature@area92aa.org

Area Newsletter Editor

Hello Area 92,

February was very busy for all in getting the Agenda Item summaries complete. A big shout out for a job well done by you all. Now please go to the Area 92 web page and look at the summaries. We would like for them to be seen and discussed in your groups, and at the Standing Committee Workshop in Ephrata this Saturday. It's also been my privilege and pleasure to serve the Area as your newsletter editor. I will be emailing 257 newsletters out and snail mailing 47, (32 are Spanish), hard copies out this month. My goal is to expand my list and I need your help in doing so. Ask in your Home Groups if anyone would like to receive the Area 92 Newsletter and direct to send their email address to newsletter@area92aa.org.

Doug M

Area Public Information Chair

Area Technology Chair

Technology Chair report March 3, 2022

Greetings Area 92 peeps:

Some may remember me as the past chair for Area 92 corrections. After several years with familial commitments elsewhere and participating in the successful development of a National Corrections Conference, I am thrilled to be back in service with Area 92 as the chair of a newly minted technology standing committee. Yes, technology is a thing now. Since my short tenure began, we have had a grand total of two virtual committee meetings and covered an expanse of topics.

Though still quite flexible and undetermined I look forward to whatever my role will be helping Area 92 respond to the challenges and necessities that incorporating technology in AA brings.

My intention is to best serve the AA body wherever that may lead.

More will be revealed...

In Love and Service, Bryan B technology chair

Area Treatment Chair

To my Area 92 Family,

February was a busy month for me. Most of my service time was spent working with my appointed committee on the Agenda Review Items. I would like to thank Dave M., Fran L. and Judy M. for their hard work in reviewing the Treatment/Accessibilities Items and summarizing them for the Area GSR's. We each reviewed items individually and then met online to finalize our summary sheets for the GSR's and other interested parties from the Area.

I traveled to Colville on personal business and was able to pick up some materials and literature from Fran L.

I also tried to figure out how to get treatment/accessibilities starter packets and workbooks to the District Treatment/Accessibility Chairs. This is the information I received: each District Chair needs to register with GSO on the website and will need their home group number and their District Number to do this, GSO will then send out the Treatment Packet and workbook. Please bear in mind that GSO is facing many of the challenges that the rest of the country is with regards to supply chain issues. This will give each of us the opportunity to practice our patience, tolerance and understanding moving forward in this rotation. I look forward to seeing many of you in Ephrata and will be attending in person, God-willing and the creek don't rise!

YIS,

Michael O.,

Treatment/Accessibility Chair,

Area 92, Panel 72

Area Translation Chair

Greeting's Area 92, Thank all of you for giving me the chance to serve at the area. I'm very grateful for this opportunity. I was able to travel to Coeur d' Alene Idaho to pick up the translation gear. While I was there, I had lunch with Benjamin G. and Catherine B. It was a nice visit. I've disinfected and checked the batteries and operation of the translation gear All seems to be working fine. I was able to make contact with Virginia R. and catch up on the Spanish districts. So, I will be attending their District Connection meeting in Pasco WA. March 20th. Just want to give Virginia a great thanks for her service. She's been a big help. Also, as a reminder I'm here to serve you folks. So please don't hesitate to call or email me with any questions about translation. Again, thank you for your service and helping me stay sober!!

Translation Chair Johnny A. 406-293-2291

Finance Committee

Website Committee

Hybrid Ad-hock Committee

Report for the Area 92 March Newsletter

The Hybrid Ad-hoc Committee has met three times.

The Committee is made up of two GSRs, 1 Alt-GSR, 2 DCMs and 4 members. Someone volunteered to be the Secretary. We decided to meet the first and third Tuesday of each month for one hour. District 2 provided a virtual meeting room specifically for this purpose.

First, we reviewed our scope given to us by the Area Chair who created the ad-hoc committee.

In our October 2020 Inventory these two Questions were put forth to the Area 92 Body.

1. Is technology and computer software changing the way our Area does business, and how does it affect participation by groups and members?

2. Will the Area, Area Standing Committees, and Districts continue utilizing Virtual Conferencing after the Pandemic?

The Scope and work of this committee will be to discuss practical implementation of an Area Hybrid Meeting Process. The fact-finding process and discovery related to the four primary questions should result in tangible suggestions to the Area 92 Body, that may result in future motions presented for discussion and vote.

The "four primary questions" are:

- 1. To determine by what process can Hybrid Meetings be practically implemented in Area 92?
- 2. What will be the financial impact to the Area?
- 3. What changes to the Area Handbook and Supplements are needed to support this new process?
- 4. By what means can the Area body stay informed, educated and participate in this process of evaluation, adaption or change and implementation?

Additional questions are:

- a. Who in the Area 92 has the delegated authority to determine whether an Area 92 event should be in-Person, hybrid, or virtual/online?
- b. Should a list of commonly used terms be added to our Handbook and supplements to create a common "dictionary" of technical and related terms to assist members of the area use and relate to a common technical language?
- c. What changes to the technical requirements might apply to our Handbook Sections 2.0, 2.1, 2.2, and 2.3?
- d. Should a new section be added to this section specific to "Hosting an In-person/ Hybrid / Online Standing Committee Workshop?
- e. Should a registration fee be charged to an Online participant for In-person / hybrid events/ online Events? (Assembly and Quarterly, workshops)
- f. What special equipment might be needed for Hybrid Events? (Cameras, Computers, Lighting, Projectors, stands, etc.)

Then we talked about what our sources for reasoning should be: existing Area 92 Handbook and the How-to-Host supplements, our 12 Traditions, the AA Service Manual and a dab of logic. We agreed to consult other Areas and brought a little bit of information back from 05 about their experiences. We shared about our personal experiences in the decision-making process with our home-groups.

At our second meeting, since very few of us reviewed the Area Handbook, Concepts, and How to Host a Quarterly/Assembly the Chair went over her thoughts on these.

1. Who makes the decision? 2. Under what conditions? 3. Who will have responsibility for the equipment? 4. What needs to be changed in the Area HB and How to host a Quarterly/Assembly? 5. What info is available to use as a framework? Concepts, Service Manual, Logic.

Our Concepts and Traditions talk about delegated responsibility "Trusted Servants"

Referring to the Area Handbook-

- 2.3 Chairperson leadership role, smooth running
- Alt Chair works with Host Committee, verifies room setup
- 8.10.1 Tech Chair/Tech Committee participates with assistance and education of use of technology
- Management and maintenance of tech devices, Software Licenses and assist in setup.

Referring to the Service Manual and the Concepts (Rainey will post the New Service Manual to the Share Drive)

- 1. "Collective Conscience" Apply to Area
- 4. "Right of Participation" Hosting Committee
- 5. Minority Opinion must be heard
- 6. Chair, Alt Chair, Treasurer working with Hosting Committee
- 7. Not a legal document, but the financial impact of the Area
- 9. Trusted Servants and their performance
- 10. Most important Empowerment of people to do their positions

Conversation was robust at our third meeting. Here are some initial ideas we discussed and generally agreed upon:

1. Hybrid meetings ought to be the new normal because it makes the events Accessible to more people. If we were to make a motion to this effect, and it were to pass, the "who makes the decision" would be answered: the Area. This, we think, is the most advantageous way to go. It serves the most people, extends the opportunities to serve, and is decided by the body, not by any one person or persons.

2a. Supposing that does not happen, who would be responsible for and authorized to make the decision of whether an event is in person, online or hybrid? Why? We referenced the Concepts a lot. We talked about:

- Leadership in the Service Manual and the Concepts,
- Leadership in the introduction to the Area 92 Handbook
- Ultimate Authority and purse strings of the home group
- Trusting our Trusted Servants
- Host committee is closest to the venue
- Ultimate authority and delegated authority
- Responsibility and authority
- Final authority who looks around and takes the sense of the room?
- Elected Trusted Servants vs appointed Trusted Servants
- DCMs being part of the Area Committee
- The WHOLE Area committee
- Area Chair as "administrative leader", Delegate as "communications leader"
- Chairperson is the key administrator for the Area, is elected by the Assembly; we chose the person ourselves and have confidence (trust) in their ability to do their job as an administrator
- Delegate might have a broader perspective, a bigger picture
- Treasurer as a Trusted Servant first, financial custodian second
- Making decisions for the good of ALL the Area
- The ultimate authority is the home groups
- DCM's responsibility to the home groups

2b. What process or procedure would be best and why?

- We talked about:
- Polling process as referenced in the Area 92 Handbook
- A sense of the Area
- Chain of communication: home group -> GSR -> DCM -> Area Chair
- How long ought the polling process take? Much discussion here. Some thought 3 months, others thought 2 weeks. We want to determine a process that will "consult" the homegroups. Whether people participate in the polling process is out of our control. This discussion is unfinished.

From the Area 92 Handbook, page ii

"The WSEA 92 Committee, through the collective wisdom of its group conscience, seeks to represent the best interests of the Fellowship in WSEA 92."

This applies to A) deciding to do hybrid regularly and therefore not needing to determine who decides and how, and to B) identifying the chain of authority from the home group to wherever and to C) polling to get a sense of the Area.

Respectfully submitted, Rainey M Chair

Area Registrar

Incoming GSRS Get Your Group Connected!

Is your Group Information up to date?? Please take five minutes to complete this form:

https://forms.gle/QpmDbGzhxzYzYJSP8 and take advantage of GSO services: GSR Kit, Box 459, (quarterly news and notes from GSO), contribution reports, important announcements, and more.

Dianna M - WSEA 92 Alternate Delegate/Registrar Panel 70 alt-delegat@area92aa.org

District and DCM Reports

District 2

District 2 is composed of 30 groups. We had 17 people at the District meeting: representatives from 9 groups and District trusted servants.

There will be an Agenda Item Discussion at the Alano Club March 26. The purpose is to understand the agenda items better, not to make any decisions. You make those at the home group meeting.

Our Archives Chair and her helpers have worked for the last 3 years to collect stories from District 2 old-timers. Then the author of a story died before giving approval to publish the story and she contacted GSO about what to do. Another author doesn't want to have their story linked to the website. The Archives Chair's report was very detailed. She really knows her stuff!

We changed the name and direction of the Activities Committee to the Workshop Committee. It's about workshops/panels rather than social activities.

On June 18° , District 2 is hosting the Standing Committee Workshop. We started a committee and we're looking for a venue.

In October 2023 District 2 is hosting the election Assembly. We started a committee for that as well.

We passed the 2022 Budget.

Central Office Trustee is rotating out; we need a new one.

District 2 is rockin'! Rainey M.

District 3

Greetings to everyone!

District 3 serves Spokane north of the Spokane River to Wellesley Ave, east to Havana St, west to Wilbur on US2, SW to Lind on US 395 and several towns along I90. And, I recently discovered, all online meetings within the Spokane Central office area, District 2, 3 13 & 17.

After a slow start in January, we are seeing greater attendance at our monthly meetings held the second Tuesday of the month. We have filled all but two of our standing committee chairs, Grapevine/Literature and PI/CPC.

We're continuing to work to solve our biggest challenge, not enough GSRs attending. We received some excellent help from Rainey M, DCM of District 2, and Diana M, Alt Delegate, to help sort out conflicts between Area 92 and Spokane Central office meeting listings. Not there yet.

Treatment, Corrections and Bridge committees are preparing for things to start happening after/if the Washington State mandate is lifted in those institutions.

Yours in Service,

Larry, DCM

District 4 Sadly No Report

District 5 Sadly No Report

District 6 Sadly No Report

District 7 Sadly No Report

District 8

DCM Report - JAN 2022-FEB 2022

Greetings District 8 & AA's:

I'm happy to be back in my home state of Idaho and back to chairing our District meeting in person. Our district is welcoming in new GSR's, Alt-GSR's and new chairs for our committees. January was a busy month with our Area 92 January Quarterly being held in Yakima, WA and was very well attended being both in person and online. I am working on putting together all the details for our upcoming Pre-conference Assembly on April 8, 9 and 10. Exciting to be able to finally have an in-person assembly! Grateful to be moving away from fear ever remindful of my faith in a higher power.

Notes from (**February 8, 2022**) District meeting:

We Had 11 GSR's, 4 officers, and 5 committee chairs and 5 guests attend. We welcomed new GSR's, Karen S. for The Way Out group, Karen, GSR for Serenity Sisters and Garrett B stepped up as GSR for The Daily Reprieve Group.

Activities - January & February:

January 2022 Area 92 Quarterly: January 14 & 15 hosted by District 6 in Yakima WA. Event was hybrid and I attended by Zoom. We had about 100 Area members attend. Ben N. started the process for assigning districts to the 72 GSC agenda items. District 8 was assigned to the Report & Charter Committee.

DCM monthly meeting: Meet with Area DCM's and Area Chair Benjamin to go over the proposed summery sheets due for our delegate and Area to get out to our GSR's and groups.

Upcoming events: (Flyers that are available can be found on Area website or in DE)

Wednesdays, December 22, 2021 thru March 16, 2022: Weekly service manual workshop, 5 pm-virtual only.

March 19, 2022: Standing Committee Workshop. 10 am - 3 pm. Hosted by District 19 In Ephrata, WA. Hybrid.

April 8-10, 2022: **Area 92 Pre-Conf Assembly.** Coeur d'Alene, District 8 host. Hybrid. Our committee meeting will be before the District meeting on March. 8, 2022

In Alcoholics Anonymous We All Work Together

"To those in its fold, Alcoholics Anonymous has and the difference between misery and sobriety, and often the difference between life and death. A.A. can, of course, mean just as much to uncounted alcoholics not yet reached."

"Therefore, no society of men and women ever had a more urgent need for continuous effectiveness and permanent unity. We alcoholics see that we must work together and hang together, else most of us will finally die alone."

Alcoholics Anonymous, p. 561

In Love & Service,

Catherine B. District 8 DCM

District 9

Greetings from District 9

Mar 3, 2022

With only a couple of months into the position of DCM, most of the experiences, so far, have been uplifting and positive. Unfortunately, there have been some that have left me feeling quite inadequate to fulfill this position. But the way I see it, the more challenging the situations, the more change and growth are developed in a person's life. I am open to being divinely inconvenienced.

One of the biggest highlights was at our last District meeting. We have had little to no interaction with the Spanish-speaking groups in our area and I really wanted that to change. I didn't have contact information for them so, with the help of Google Translate, I hand wrote a note and left it on the table where their meetings were held. I basically wrote that we, as a District, would love to have them attend District meetings and to be a part of AA as a whole.... well.... IT WORKED!! Two members showed up at the next District Meeting and were very happy to have been invited. They giggled at my Google Translate attempt but they understood it enough to get involved. We now have their names and contact information and can keep them in the loop. Yay!

I have been working with the Web Tech committee updating our local http://wallawallaaa.org/ site, keeping the meetings updated and adding relevant information. We are experimenting this month with Google Workspace Forms. We created a GSR report that will be sent out prior to our District meeting in hopes that this will simplify the process and allow the Secretary to have all the GSR Reports in digital format. If this goes smoothly, we will expand to other digital forms.

Along with my Alternate DCM Richard B, we were able to be part of the Agenda Summarization process for Treatment and Accessibilities, along with a few Literature items. It was an honor to read the background material and see all the efforts that go into keeping AA alive and well. I truly had no idea the scope of this process. I have been announcing at meetings that the Agenda Items and Background information are available on the Area Website hoping that people will get involved in this process.

We are looking forward to the Workshop and Pre-Conference in the near future. It will be nice to meet and visit with other people in the Area.

God Bless,

Judy Mc

District 10 Sadly No Report

District 11 Sadly No Report

District 12

Hello! We hope March has found you filled with gratitude. We have some good news! The Oroville Meeting, Sunday's at 7pm at the Oroville Trinity Episcopal Church, has elected Jim H. to serve as GSR and Randy R. as Alternate GSR and Tod as Treasurer. They will begin their positions in a couple of months. The Oroville Group made a motion, that passed and will begin making District contributions beginning March 2022. Welcome back!

Also, District 12 will be hosting the Standing Committee Workshop on September 17. We'll keep you informed of the details and look forward to serving you in the Okanogan's!

We are knee deep in GSC Agenda Items, connecting and collecting the collective conscience of all A.A. Groups in preparation for April Pre Conference Assembly/72nd GSC. Review. Review. Discuss. Consider. Reconsider. Review. That's the message in our Fellowships. Thank you GSR's for stepping out and digging into this progressive process...(progress not perfection), chuckles and fun.

We'll see you at the March Standing Committee Workshop in Ephrata!

We acknowledge all those who are celebrating their March A.A. Birthday. Congratulations!!

Happy Birthday Gary W. 30 years. And finally, Valerie D. chaired the archives round table at PRAASA. Thank you.

In Service~ Jacqui C. Alt-DCM / D-12

Jacqueline 670 Swanson Mill Road Tonasket, WA 98855 Joyfull3@me.com

206.518.3844

Our group is starting to see a return to more people attending in person again. Our Saturday night Twisp Group 7pm Zoom meeting is thriving.

We have 2 birthdays for March Ed L is celebrating 28 years and Lisa S is celebrating 14 years! That's about it for now.

Lisa S

GSR

District 13

Hello again from District 13. Things are coming alive in District 13. We are getting good participation from the groups by providing Committee Chairs and GSRs. Some of our groups are sponsoring "Fun Nights" and "Speaker Events" live with no ZOOM. Some of us worked on the upcoming Area 92 Agenda Items which we will discuss at our next Business Meeting 3/8 to bring the district up to speed on those also. We are still trying to get the GSRs news from their groups to add to the Newsletter but no luck so far. That is about all for now. Take care out there.

Jamie K

District 14

Area 92 District 14 Newsletter Monthly Report for January and February

Since I missed January, I will include it in this report. Our January 9th district meeting was held in Newport Washington. The district rotates meetings between Bonners Ferry Idaho, Sandpoint Idaho and Newport Washington. The district approved a new Third Legacy position and Jerome W was selected for the committee chairperson. Unity and Service will be the top priorities as the committee forms. Several people have volunteered to be on the committee and work has started to conduct a GSR school focused on not only what the GSR does, but also how the district can support groups in carrying the message to the alcoholic who still suffers. We also filled our Corrections & Treatment, and Literature chairs. Dustin S and Rachel W offered to serve in these positions. We look forward to their ideas and contributions. We also discussed ways to insure we had accurate group and meeting information.

I attended the Area 92 Quarterly in Yakima January 14-15. It was great to meet many of the DSMs and Area Committee people I had seen on virtual meetings. I appreciate how the Area 92 Delegate and team are managing the 72nd Panel Agenda Items. The process was laid out and I appreciate the transparency that is being followed. Thanks to District 6 for hosting the meeting. The Area held a virtual "Getting Technically Connected" online meeting. It was a lot to absorb but I am getting comfortable with Google Workspace and the Area 92 website.

After the Area 92 Final Agenda Item meeting February 6th, I was fortunate to work with three different Agenda Item Summary Sheet teams to help develop the sheets. It was a great learning experience, promoting teamwork, and meeting Ben N's commitment to get the Summary Sheets out by February 27. I have been communicating with the district on accessing the Summary Sheets and background information on the Area 92 website. What has been done to maximize access to the information in a simplified way is appreciated.

Our February 13^{m} district meeting was held in Bonners Ferry, Idaho. The new Third Legacy Committee added three new members. Crystal M volunteered to be the district Schedules committee chair. The district committee discussed ways to help ensure the accuracy of group and meeting information at the district, area and national levels. We also moved our April district meeting up to April 3^{m} so it would not conflict with the Area 92 Pre-Conference Assembly, and it would also give us and additional meeting to process the group conscious for the agenda items.

Yours in Service

Andy C, District 14 DCM

District 15 Sadly No Report

District 16 Sadly No Report

District 17 Sadly No Report

District 18 Sadly No Report

District 19 Sadly No Report

District 20 Sadly No Report

District 21 Sadly No Report

District 22 Sadly No Report

District 23 Sadly No Report

District 24 Sadly No Report

District 25

Greetings to everyone in Area 92 from all of us here in District 25!

All the groups are working with the newcomers. As a committee we are visiting the groups that form our District. We are having 12 Traditions workshops and informing of our membership the necessity of voluntary 7*tradition contributions to our various AA fellowship services. Our District has a representative to our Intergroup office, and he has informed us that the La Vina Committee is having a workshop with the Hispanic Districts. Our CPC representative is encouraging the groups to send voluntary contributions to support our 2023 Hispanic A.A. National Convention in Boston, Mass. Grupo 30 de Julio will have an A.A. Concepts Workshop on March 26th. and they have invited Lisa G. from our English-speaking A.A.

District 25 meets at Grupo Nuevo Camino every 2rd Sunday of the month at 4:00pm.

Thank you and blessings to all the Alcoholics Anonymous community.

Toribio N. DCM District 25

District 26

It's been a busy month of Agenda Item Summaries. For me it was some successes and some failures, but that's how we grow right?

District 26 is having an Agenda Item review on Saturday the 12th at 11:00 am Pacific Time In Libby. I'm not sure if the Newsletter will be posted by then, but anyone who sees this is invited and encouraged to spread the word! We hope this will better prepare us for the March Standing Committee Workshop.

I'm learning my new position bit by bit. I should have a vague idea how to do it by the time I rotate out. For me it's sometimes slowly sometimes even more slowly but it's progress!

I hope this report finds everyone well.

YIS Todd D.

A.A. Amistics

Amistics is a term used for describing "the choices that different cultures made as to which technologies they would, and would not, make part of their lives."

This terminology given to us by the fiction writer Neil Stephenson, I find most relevant in describing the our A.A. Fellowship of the of the 21st Century. A.A. Comes of Age 2.0, our current General Service Conference theme this year is a possible echo of this sentiment.

In his novel, Seven eves, sci-fi author Neal Stephenson coins this intriguing term: "Amistics". Amistics derived from the Amish principle of the selective use of technology, the example Stephenson's novel has in mind is not – as you might expect – weapons or artificial intelligence. Instead, his imagined future selects an increasingly ubiquity... an example given describes how the Amish use vehicles with wheels like bicycles, horse drawn carriages and roller skates and skateboards. Any type of motor driven vehicle like a car or motorcycle is un-acceptable and un-spiritual, according to the Amish. Thus, we have this new term of modern anthropological value, being used in new studies of community and culture. You will find this term on the internet and Wikipedia.

So, we find ourselves in a new landscape of A.A. Amistics and technology, that is being used by various groups, districts and areas, all leading to a future where each entity should have its right to exercise it use of technology, in the spirit of Tradition 4 as it seems appropriate.

Not so long ago, the action of bringing in a camera or recording device, into any A.A. Meeting would find that action meet with firm opposition. It was not done under any circumstance. We needed to protect our 11th and 12th Tradition. Now we find ourselves conducting and webcasting meetings on the internet, hundreds of times a day across the country by groups, districts and areas that have adopted this use of technology. This is perhaps the most obvious proof of concept regarding A.A. Amistics.

Years ago, we had the telephone and typewriter, but we strongly suggested that our members put "pen-to-paper". Now today we have stylus to tablet, or text to screen. I know of a few sponsors that refuse to allow their sponsees to use a computer to write out their step work.

One group requires that the reading of the steps and traditions be from A.A. printed Literature, Service Conference approved. Other groups are okay with members reading from cell phones and tablets.

It may come in our lifetime that books could go out of use because the cost of paper and printing becomes prohibitively expensive, compared to the cost of a digital download.

When I got sober in 1988, there weren't cellphone, computers or internet. My first sponsor gave me a roll of quarters to use at the pay-phone so that I could call him for a ride. Now cellphones have become common place and even most newcomers have access to this technology, even though the use of which might be still like picking up that 1000-pound phone. At some time in the early 2000s or so the phrase "please silence your cell phones" entered most of our meeting formats overnight.

Paper schedules are still in use quite a bit, but the new "Meeting Guide App." Has arguably become our #1 12 Step tool, right alongside our 4th Edition "Big Book".

A long-standing tradition of passing the basket for our 7th tradition, is now seeing the challenge of electronic fund transfers, like Pay-Pal or Venmo money apps.

We used to use overhead projectors, now we use PowerPoint Presentations.

Electronic Newsletter, Emails, Video-conferencing, Websites all have become the normal models of our A.A. Business Structure communication.

30 years ago, we printed out phone-book like backgrounds for the General Service Conference. Then we were able to burn CDs for the Groups. Today we have all this information for all members available on our website. Interestingly though, not all Areas provide summaries or the Agenda Background for their groups and members. I find this fact most curious, given the technology available.

I hope to live in a future "Fellowship of A.A." where the rights of all members are considered. That the level of whichever technology they consider of value, is respected as an application of their right to apply Tradition 4. That whatever that use or level of technology, we still include those that have the right to be autonomous or different in that choice.

When it comes down to it, it is all about choice, and the right to choose. Once we were driven under the lash of Alcoholism, we had lost that power of choice. Today as Alcoholics who have recovered, the "Power -of -Choice", we find most precious and cherished.

So, as we find ourselves in this new age of technology, we pray for acceptance of those that may choose differently, the courage to apply what we have learned to help others, and the wisdom to use whatever technology we may use in a kind and loving spiritual way.

And truly I kind of like the Idea that an Alcoholic Amish skate-punk thrasher will always have a place in Alcoholics Anonymous, skating the road to happy destiny!

May God bless you and keep you until then!

Benjamin G. / Area 92 Chair

March 2022



SATURDAY MARCH 19, 2022

OUR REDEEMER PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 172 IVY St SE, EPHRATA, WA 98823

9:00-NOON, <u>LUNCH PROVIDED</u>, 1:00-3:00

PLEASE NOTIFY ASAP FOR VEGAN MEALS OR SPECIAL NEEDS

CONTACT: NATE M. dcm19@area92aa.org

HYBRID MEETING HOSTED BY DISTRICT 19!

PLEASE RSVP FOR IN PERSON ATTENDANCE (FOOD)

ZOOM MEETING ID: 889 8342 5988

PASSCODE: 121222

2/18/22 7:38 PM Page 1

Quarterly Contribution Report for Area 092 - Washington State East

Group Contributions Summary Q4 2021 - 10/01/2021 through 12/31/2021

District Norm	District Information		Contribution Information	
	Total Group Contributions Received from District (in USD)	Number of Groups Listed with GSO	Number of Groups Contributing to GSO	Percentage of Groups in District Contributing to GSO
District Unknown	\$0.00	22	8	es.
District (1)	\$0.00	1	*	8%
District 02	\$2,164.91	41	III.	36.87%
District 65	\$130.00	27	1	3.7%
Dimicr04	\$2,541.30	34	v.	36.47%
Dienier 05	5441.00	25	4	10%
Dimer 66	5723.00	20	1	30%
Dienier 87	5493.00	29	4	13.70%
Dieser 68	5444.75	46.	,	35.22%
District 10	\$131.10	16	2	(2.5%
Direct 10	\$295.22	н	3	21.40%
Dienier 11.	\$0.00	i .	4.	6%
Dimics 12	\$100.00	25	1	4%
Dimier 13	\$1,112.06	10		30%
District 14	\$812.00	21	2	9.52%
Dienier 15	20'06	(7)	4	167
District 16	30.00	6.	4	6%
Diesier 17	\$1,681.24	15	1	28%
District 19	50.00	3	4.	9%
District 19	\$12.50	290	10)	1.45%
District 20	\$50.00	14	1.	7.14%
District 21	\$36.00	10	Y/:	30%
District 22	210100	12	1	25%
District 23	\$300.00	(2	3	25%
Dienier 24	\$45.00	1	1	14.20%
Dienict 25	\$930.00	20:	4	57.14%
Diemier 26	\$6.00	4	9	6%

AREA 92 GENERAL SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES

KEEP YOUR GROUP CONNECTED TO THE FELLOWSHIP!!



THE 72nd GENERAL SERVICE CONFERENCE AGENDA ITEM SUMMARIES ARE NOW ON OUR AREA 92 WEBSITE AND AWAIT YOUR GROUPS' REVIEW! EASY AS 1,2,3

1. Visit - area92aa.org

2. Click on the "Resources" tab

3. Click on: 72ND GSC AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY SHEETS

It's your A.A.! The collective conscience of all A.A. Groups will determine the direction of our Fellowship today and into the future. Bring your Group's experience and viewpoints on these Agenda Items to the April Pre-Conference Assembly. Let's unite in the Fellowship of love and service for an informed discussion of your 72rd GSC Agenda....THANK YOU for your service!

Always grateful to serve, Ben N. WSEA 92 Delegate - Panel 72

Concept I

"The final responsibility and the ultimate authority for A.A. world services should always reside in the collective conscience of our whole Fellowship"



General Service Conference Agenda Item Discussion

Hosted by Districts 2, 3, 13 & 17 Facilitated by Delegate Ben N.

March 26, 2022 Noon – 3:00pm

Spokane Alano Club

1700 W 7th Ave Spokane, WA 99204

AND virtually at

Zoom ID: 822 2345 9997 Password: 654806

EVERYONE WELCOME!

For more information contact: District 2: Rainey M. 509-279-5640 District 3: Larry E. 509-953-8602 District 13: Jamie K. 425-246-9934 District 17: Edward S. 509-680-4600

Coyote Ridge Corrections

March 2022 - MSC Religious/Programming Schedule All Gatherings will be held in K Building

Sunday			
Bethel Spanish (Starting March 20°)	1335-1545	1 st and 3 st Sunday	K Building
LDS (Starting March 13n)	1335-1545	2×, 4× and 5× Sunday	K Building
Celebrate Recovery (Starting March 13*)	1840-2045	Weekly	KBuilding
Monday			
AA (Starting March 7*)	1840-2045	Weekly	K Building
Native American Modified Sweat-Medium	855-1040	4th Monday	ORUS
Native American Modified Sweat-Minimum	1040-1245	4th Monday	ORUS
Native American Full Sweat	1245-1545	4th Monday	ORUS
Tuesday			
Muslim Taleem (Cohort Group 1) (Starting March 15º)	1245-1335	3= and 4= Tuesday	K Building
Muslim Taleem (Cohort Group 2) (Starting March 15°)	1335-1440	3= and 4th Tuesday	K Building
Baptist (Starting March 8n)	1840-2045	2= and 4= Tuesday	K Building
NA (Starting March 15h)	1840-2045	1∈ and 3∈ Tuesday	KBuilding
Wednesday			
Muslim Taleem (Cohort Group 1) (Starting March 9th)	1245-1335	1st and 2st Wednesday	K Building
PFC - Gods Story-Your Story (Starting March 16*)	1335-1545	Weekly	K Building
LDS (Starting March 16n)	1840-2045	14, 34 and 54 Wednesday	K Building
Toastmasters (Starting March 9=)	1840-2045	2= and 4= Wednesday	K Building
Thursday			
	0855-1040	Marke	The Property of
PFC-Authentic Manhood (Starting March 10 th) Muslim Taleem (Cohort Group 2) (Starting March 10 th)	1245-1335	Weekly 1 st and 2 st Thursday	K Building K Building
	7 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	A Secretary and the second sec	N. building
PFC-The Humble Servent (Starting March 10*) PFC-Malachi Ded (Starting March 10*)	1335-1545 1840-2045	Weekly Weekly	K Building K Building
	1515-2515		N. Della III
Friday	570001270000	minoret	0900402000
Muslim Jurnah	1245-1335	Weekly	K Building
Buddhist (Starting March 11 th)	1335-1545	2 st and 4 th Friday	K Building
Messianic Jewish (Starting March 18 th)	1840-2045	3 rd Friday	K Building

Saturday



Please kite RAC or respond to Klosk message to be added to call out for RAC Library or Group Religious Activity.

Include name, doc4, housing on every kite. Missing information will cause kite to be shredded

Updated: 2.23.22



Washington State East Area 92 Alcoholics Anonymous

April 8, 9 & 10 Pre-Conference Assembly (*Hybrid)

Zoom ID: 847 1548 9429 PW: 371599

*Zoom attendees must register & pay registration fee

CDA Best Western Inn

506 W Appleway Ave, Coeur d'Alene ID 83814

HOST HOTEL

CDA Best Western (208) 765-3200 Ext. 317 or 318 (800) 251-7829 506 W. Appleway Ave. CDA ID 83814

506 W. Appleway Ave, CDA ID 83814 \$137 (includes tax & fees)-Any room Group name: WSEA 92 Assembly \$30 per night pet fee

OTHER NEARBY HOTELS

Quality Inns & Suites (855) \$16-1093 from \$110 Comfort Inn-(833) 987-3527 from \$110

QUESTIONS

Registration Chair = Gloria P. (208) 449-2468. gloriap4747@gmail.com

If you need special accommodations, please contact Chairperson – Catherine B. (619) 980-6987 cathedford@att.net

Co-Chair - Jeanie P. (208) 661-6341 jmpinel@msn.com

	ONE FORM PER PERSON	
NAME		
ADDRESS	-	-
PHONE:		
EMAIL:		
DISTRICT:	POSITION:	

Registration Fee \$	20.00
Friday Night Ice Cream Social (\$17.00) \$	
Saturday Lunch (\$25.00) \$	
Penny's Summer Salad, rolls & dessert	
Saturday Dinner (\$42.00) \$	
Please choose dinner preference:	
Pork Prime Rib, salad, rolls & dessert	
Mushroom Ravioli, salad, rolls & dessert	
Sunday Speaker breakfast (\$24.00)\$	
Total \$	

Please mail your registration form & check to: District 8, PO Box 3403, Coeur d'Alene ID 83816
Make check payable to District 8

*REGISTRATIONS RECEIVED AFTER MARCH 31, CANNOT GUARANTEE MEAL AVAILABILITY

*RESERVE ROOM EARLY PLEASE! Room block rate held until March 18, 2022.

Area Newsletter Submission Guidelines

The Area 92 Newsletter- Published Monthly

The Newsletter is our primary mode of communication in Area 92 and relies on the submissions of each of us: Our DCM's, GSR's, Elected officers, Appointed Chairs and Delegates, Past and Present, as well as any member

within Area 92. Geographically Area 92 includes Eastern Washington, Northern Idaho, Western Montana and Hermiston Oregon.

Submissions: Any Member of A.A. may submit information, questions, reports, ideas or discussion points to the Editor. All Submissions are subject to editing for Grammar, sentence structure and spelling. Any opinions expressed herein are not endorsed nor approved by A.A. as a whole nor is any article or activity published by A.A. as a whole except when Conference approved literature is quoted or otherwise copyrighted by A.A.W.S.

The Submission deadline is the 5th of each month at 5pm. Pacific Standard Time. Each submission should be approximately 250 words.

<u>Submission Methods</u>: Email to <u>newsletter@area92aa.org</u> or US Mail to Address below Area 92 Newsletter 3834 N. Normandie St. Spokane, WA 99205

This is the disclaimer and submission guidelines that will be found in each monthly Area Newsletter.

Changes include:

- Submittal deadline has been changed from the 10th of the month to the 5th of the Month.
- No Phone Text entries will be accepted.
- The Mailing Address has been changed.
- All forms of Mail Accepted, US Postal, FEDEX, UPS, DHL Etc.
- All entries and flyers should be clear and legible.
- Submission does not guarantee publication.

Thank you for your cooperation

Sincerely yours in Service!

Doug M. Newsletter Editor AREA 92 / Panel 72

Missed an Issue???

Area 92 Newsletter Archive

Go to: area92aa.org/newsletter